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We are called to strengthen our faith and sent to continue the 
ministry of Jesus Christ by service and witness in the world.

Greetings in the Matchless Name of our Wonderful Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! 

We thank God for each of you and for the great ways you continue to move missions forward in the Ninth 
Episcopal District Women’s Missionary Society. Your dedication and service are making an impact, and we 
celebrate the fruit of your labor in this conference year. 

We are well into our series of Annual Conferences, with only one remaining—the Southwest. We are excited to 
join you soon, to fellowship, and to learn more about the amazing missions work being done across our district. 
Truly, the Ninth is on the move for Christ! 

Please also stay tuned to the Ninth District Book Club—new titles will be released shortly for both our young 
people and adults, and we can’t wait to grow and learn together through this shared reading journey. 

The Deana Young McAllister Leadership Institute is also pressing forward with power! We give thanks to God 
for our 29 participants who are eager to learn and grow in leadership. A special note of appreciation goes to our 
two faithful Deans, Sisters Hattie Nathan and Susie Bonner, for their wisdom, guidance, and commitment. 

As you read through this newsletter, please have your calendars nearby. There are so many upcoming activities 
and or events and we need and want YOU to be a part of them! Please meet me there!! 

Finally, let us remain steadfast in doing God’s work in a more excellent way—by faithfully “minding our 
missionary business.” Together, with God’s help, we will continue to serve with excellence and purpose. 

With love and gratitude, 

  

Supervisor

http://www.9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org


Greeting to the 9th Episcopal District Women’s Missionary Society 

Grace and peace to each of you, my sisters in Christ. As we gather once more under the banner of God 
first, missions forward, and love unconditionally, we give thanks for the opportunity to serve together in 
excellence. The Lord continues to favor our work and strengthen our hands for the mission He has 
entrusted to us. Every prayer, every visit, every act of kindness—none of it is in vain, for the work is all 
divine. 

As we prepare for our upcoming State WMS Convention, I want to encourage full participation from every 
conference, local society, and individual member. These gatherings are more than meetings—they are 
moments of renewal, learning, and unity. Registration is not just a formality; it is a commitment to keep 
our mission alive and vibrant. Let’s show up with hearts open, ready to receive and ready to serve. 

October reminds us of the importance of Breast Cancer Awareness. We stand in solidarity with survivors, 
honor the memory of those we’ve lost, and encourage every woman to prioritize her health. Early 
detection saves lives, and education empowers communities. As missionaries, we can use our platforms to 
spread awareness, promote screenings, and uplift those walking this journey with faith and courage. 

We also celebrate and spotlight our Young People’s Division (YPD)—the heartbeat of our future. Their 
energy, creativity, and commitment to service inspire us all. Let us continue to mentor, encourage, and 
support them as they grow in leadership and spiritual maturity. The YPD reminds us that missions have no 
age limit; their voices and actions carry God’s love into new generations. 

As we continue to move forward with excellence, may we do so with joy and gratitude. The call to serve is 
sacred, and together we carry the light of Christ into every corner of our communities. Let us keep 
pressing onward—hand in hand, heart to heart—knowing that when God is first, everything else falls into 
divine order. 

In Christ’s love and service,

Sherryl Whiting 

Sherryl Whiting, Episcopal WMS President
“God First, Missions Forward, Love Unconditionally”
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Greetings in the Joy of Jesus to the Ninth Episcopal District Family, 

I pray that all is well with each of you. As we continue moving faithfully  
through this series of Annual Conferences, I am pleased to share important 
information regarding our Ninth Episcopal District Planning Meeting.  
This year our gathering will be held at the Renaissance Hotel and Spa in  
Montgomery, Alabama, beginning on Thursday, November 20, and  
concluding on Saturday, November 22, 2025. Saint Paul AME Church  
will serve as our host where the Reverend Dr. Agnes Lover is the pastor.  
The room rate is $169.00 a night and the link is below. 

Book your group rate for AME Church 9th 
Episcopal District Conference November 2025

I strongly encourage you to arrive and check in at the hotel no later than Wednesday evening, November 19th. This will allow us 
to begin our first day of sessions on Thursday morning with me and the Supervisor with our Ninth Episcopal District 
gathering followed immediately by our component meetings starting promptly at 10:00 a.m. Early arrival will ensure that we 
move forward with excellence. The deadline to reserve your room is Wednesday, October 29th. Please make your 
reservations as soon as possible. We are expecting a capacity crowd. Our Evening Glory Worship Service will begin at 6:09 in 
the evening. 

On Friday night at 6:09 p.m., we will be blessed by the preaching of the 125th elected and consecrated Bishop of the AME 
Church, Bishop Samuel Lawrence Green, Sr., Presiding Prelate of the First Episcopal District. We are anticipating a mighty 
move of God through the Word. 

On Saturday morning, our Ordination Service will take place, with the dynamic preaching of the 115th elected and consecrated 
Bishop in the life of our reformation, Bishop Adam Jefferson Richardson, Jr., who will proclaim God’s word for our ordination 
worship service. At the closing of this meeting pastoral appointments will be given as well across our state. 

This gathering is expected to draw a major crowd as we celebrate our second planning meeting together. Let us come prepared 
with hearts and minds open knowing that The Best is Yet to Come! . 

We remain committed to Always Moving forward with Excellence while united in faith and purpose. I look forward to seeing each  
of you at the remaining Annual Conferences and at our Planning Meeting in November. 

In His Name because of Christ and Calvary, 

Julius H. McAllister, Jr. 
Bishop Julius H. McAllister, Jr. 
Ninth Episcopal District 
African Methodist Episcopal Church
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Please support the Southwest Annual 
Conference “YPD Annual Day” and the 

“WMS Night In White”!
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Please plan to attend this meeting! 
We are looking at the possibility of a bus.  

If you are interested, please contact Hattie Nathan 706-615-9791

The attire for the meeting: 
The day that we read our report, black of your choice with our District Flower. 

                                      
                                   In addition, we are getting a District Sweater that must be ordered  
                                   by November 8, 2025. 

Both of these items can be ordered from the 9th District Store. 
To order, go to 9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org click on the green banner at the top.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact your                      
Conference President or Sherryl Whiting 334-796-0154.

http://9thepiscopaldistrictwms.org
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Please share pictures! 
1stvp9@gmail.com 

Please indicate your Church and Conference

mailto:1stvp9@gmail.com
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CONFERENCE HAPPENINGS!
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WMS ANNUAL CONFERENCE SCHEDULE
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YPD ANNUAL CONFERENCE SCHEDULE



MISSIONS FORWARD | 19

YPD ANNUAL CONFERENCE SCHEDULE 
CONTINUED
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October  
Birthday 
Wishes!

Please keep ALL of our  
SICK and SHUT-IN  

as well as our 
BEREAVED FAMILIES 

in your prayers!
🙏 🙏 🙏


